Institutional Program Review Committee End of Year Report May 2016 
Data collected from: 
· Summary of Member Survey
· Summary of PR/Trac Dat 5 training session

Membership:  Jonna Schengel (co-chair), Thea Trimble (co-chair), Dali Ozturk, Catherine McGuire, Joni Jordan, Christian Anderson, James McDonnell, Jessica Morrison, Ashen Baig, David Hurst, Ashley Muniz, Jonathan Poo (student representative).  
Member Survey
The members reviewed and discussed the end of the year IPRC Committee member survey report .  Overall the standard statements were rated either Agree or Strongly Agree on all except one.  Adequate resources available to support work was rated at Disagree by 11 %( 1 respondent), Agree by 44% (4 respondents) and Strongly Agree 44% (4 respondents).  77% strongly agreed that the committee stayed on task.  

PR/Trac Dat Training Survey 
The members reviewed and discussed the survey data from the Trac Dat 5 training sessions.  86% of respondents agreed or strongly agreed that the training was easy to follow and understand and useful to professional development. 80% agrees the material was applicable to their work area.  13% (2 respondents) did not agree that the training was helpful and responded to disagree or very poor to the standard questions.  

Based on the analysis of both surveys, the recommendations for Initiatives for 2016-2017 are:
1. Educate district councils/committees on the purpose and value of PR in guiding continuous improvement.  
2. Educate district PR units in best practices for program/unit data analysis.  
3. Provide ongoing PR training to all units. 
4. Facilitate joint meeting with IPRC, IPEC and Budget committee to improve processes and work of each committee.  

The conclusion based on the year end analysis of surveys and work on iniatives is that IPRC has strong participative membership, although the workload is heavy, and has been successful in meeting all the iniatives for 2015-2016 cycle.  
Jonna Schengel and Thea Trimble
IPRC Co-chairs 
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